Salve Regina University Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

12-4-1987

Newsbulletin vol. 18, no. 6

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 18, no. 6" (1987). newsbulletin. 396. http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/396

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. It has been accepted for inclusion in newsbulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@salve.edu.

SALVE REGINA COLLEGE Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ex

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208



BI-WEEKLY

VOL 18 NO 6

December 4, 1987



CHRISTMAS CONCERT

The Music Department's annual Christmas Concert will be held on Friday, December 11 and Saturday, December 12 at 8:00 p.m. in Ochre Court. Performing at the popular event will be the A Cappella, Chamber and Madrigal Choruses conducted by Brother James Loxham, along with the Chamber Band conducted by Mr. Bruce Abbott.

Among the selections to be performed by the choruses are "Carol of the Bells," "Ding Dong! Merrily on High," "Lo, How a Rose E'er Blooming," "Let It Snow," "The Christmas Song" and a modern version of "The Twelve Days of Christmas." The Concert Band will perform selections of traditional French Noels, "The Parade of the Wooden Soldiers" and "Sleigh Ride." Both Band and Chorus will combine to conclude the program with Handel's "Hallelujah Chorus."

Tickets for the Christmas Concert are \$5.00 for general admission, \$2.50 for Salve faculty, staff and students. Tickets go on sale Monday, November 30 at Cecilia Hall between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. No tickets will be reserved.

"A CHRISTMAS CAROL"

The Newport College Theatre Company will present Dickens' "A Christmas Carol," directed by Charlene Andrade, on Saturday, December 12 and Sunday, December 13. The production, which will feature performances by members of the College Chorus, will take place in Mercy Hall's Megley Theatre. Curtain will be at 2:00 p.m.

Tickets for the December 12th show are \$3.00 and may be obtained at the Theatre Box Office, Mercy Hall, extension 463. The December 13th performance will be held exclusively for the children of Salve Regina's faculty and staff as part of the College's annual Children's Christmas Party.



FLEET NATIONAL BANK TO HOLD RECEPTION IN HONOR OF SRC

Mr. J. Terrence Murray, Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Fleet National Bank, has invited a group of Rhode Island corporate leaders to attend a cocktail reception in honor of Salve Regina College on Tuesday, December 8, from 5:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the Fleet Corporate Dining Room of the Fleet National Bank Building in Providence. At the reception, Mr. Murray will announce Fleet Bank's major role and leading contribution to the Capital Campaign for Salve Regina College. Those attending with Mr. Murray and President Lucille McKillop include the Honorable J. Joseph Garrahy, former Governor of the State of Rhode Island and Senior Vice President of G. William Miller & Company, Inc., who serves as Chairman of the Salve Regina College Capital Campaign; Mr. Andrew Hunt, Chairman of the Salve Regina College Board of Trustees and Vice President of Kidder, Peabody & Company, Inc., and the Most Reverend Louis E. Gelineau, Bishop of Providence.

* * *

MUSIC DEPARTMENT RECEIVES GRANT

The Development Office at Salve Regina has announced the receipt of a \$3,000 grant award from the Presser Foundation of Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania. The grant is restricted for the purchase of pianos for the Music Department.

* * *

THE WOMAN CONNECTION CONFERENCE III

The third annual Woman Connection Conference will not be held on February 18-20, as was indicated in the 1987-88 Academic Calendar. The correct dates and schedule are as follows:

Thursday evening, February 25 Friday, all day, February 26 Saturday, all day, February 27

. . .

FACULTY NEWS

Dr. Cheryl Beck, Nursing Department, presented her research paper entitled "Vaginal and Cesarean Mothers' Temporal Experiences During the Postpartum Period" at the Sigma Theta Tau International Biennial Convention on November 11 in San Francisco.

* * *

Brother John Buckley, Chairman of the History Department, recently attended the Hofstra University Conference on the Presidency of Richard Nixon.



ART AUCTION

The Art Department's annual Art Auction will be held on Tuesday, December 8 at 6:30 p.m. in room 105 of Mercy Hall. This year's event promises to be bigger and better with lots of potential Christmas gifts up for auction. There will be a visit from a "Mystery Santa," and refreshments will be served. All proceeds from the auction will benefit the Art Club. For further information contact Dan Ludwig at extension 217.

* * *

DANCE MARATHON IN PLANNING STAGES

Plans are under way for the seventh annual Salve Regina College Dance Marathon to be held on Friday, January 29. This year, the 20-hour marathon will benefit the Newport County Women's Resource Center.

Students, faculty and alumni are invited to participate in this worthwhile event. There will be thirteen different costume and dance contests, refreshments and prizes. More importantly, everyone will be dancing for a good cause.

The first informational meetings are scheduled for Monday, December 7 and Wednesday, December 9 at 8:00 p.m. in the "Global Cafe" at Wakehurst. Please join us in this special event. For further information contact Eric Weliczko, Box 409.

* * *

HOLISTIC COUNSELING OPEN HOUSE

The Graduate Studies Holistic Counseling Program at Salve Regina College will host an open house on Sunday, December 13, from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. in South Hall. Past graduates, current students and persons interested in finding out more about the program are invited to attend. Guests are encouraged to bring refreshments to share with the rest of the group.

For further information call Dr. Jack Childs at extension 250.

* * *

FINANCIAL AID INFORMATION

Representatives from the Financial Aid Office will be present during Spring Registration (November 30 - December 4). Please pick up your Financial Aid Packet for the '88-'89 academic year at this time.

The deadline for a complete file is March 1, 1988.

STUDENTS MUST APPLY YEARLY

FACULTY NEWS (continued)

Paul Cardoza, Chairman of the Physical Education Department, was voted President-Elect of the Rhode Island Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance at the 1987 Annual Fall Conference held November 18 at Newport's Sheraton Islander Conference Center.

* * *

Jay Lacouture, Chairman of the Art Department, has recently accepted the nomination of President-Elect of the National Council on Education for the Ceramic Arts (NCECA). It will mark a six-year commitment for Jay--two as President-Elect, two as President and two as Past President. NCECA is a professional organization of individuals whose interests, talents, or careers are primarily focused on the ceramic arts. Its purposes are to stimulate, promote and improve education in the ceramic arts and to gather and disseminate information and ideas that are vital and stimulating to teachers, studio artists and the creative studies community.

* * *

Sister Virginia Walsh of the Sociology Department recently made a presentation to the Professional Religious Educators of Providence. Her topic, "Economic Justice For Women," focused principally on the roots of economic injustice which exists in the labor market and those factors in family life which have contributed to the feminization of poverty in the United States today. Her presentation also offered reflections on the hearing which the Bishops' Pastoral, "Economic Justice For All," has on changing the economic status of women.

* * *

Dwight Webb of the Management Department was the featured guest on "Smart Money," a 55-minute radio show on Newport's WADK, Saturday, November 7. Webb discussed causes of the stock market crash of October 19, 1987 and forecast where the securities markets are going and the outlook for the economy in 1988.



The next issue of the NEWSBULLETIN will be published on January 22, 1988. Deadline is Friday, January 15.

